Delta Kappa Gamma Society International
Alpha Tau Chapter
September 14, 2013
· The Alpha Tau Chapter met Saturday, September 20, 2013 at 9:30 a.m. at Church House Banquets in Halfway. President Myrna Walker called the meeting to order.
· Brunch
· Members shared the item in her purse that represented herself or an item she can't live without.
· 26 were present: 24 members and 2 guests
· Minutes were presented.  Motion was made by Cay Sergent and seconded by Laurie Whitlock. Motion passed.
· The treasurer's report was given by Cay Sergent including the presentation of the 2013-14 proposed budget.  Motion was made by Faye Peters and seconded by Jenny Oglesbee. Motion passed to accept the report. Laurie Whitlock shared how much the financial committee appreciated Cay Sergent's work with the treasurer duties and her organization of the information.
· Correspondence was shared from Joyce Smith.  She respectfully submitted her resignation.  Laurie Whitlock made the motion to accept her resignation with regrets.  Karen Gordon seconded the motion.  The motion passed.  Correspondence was also shared from Sally Shantz, who has had a leg injury and is in Mercy Hospital.
· Committee Reports.  Debby Dryer presented Skylar Rambo, niece of Faye Peters, with the Grants-In-Aid Award.
· Unfinished Business. Fill out the SEE Form (Supporting Early-career Educator). State scholarships and grants in aid awards, as well as chapter scholarships and awards are available.
· New services pins were awarded to Kay Otterness (5), Debra Agee (25), Karen Gordon (25), and Jobeth Maas (35).
· New Business.  Discussion included the new chapter website and including member information and email addresses.
· Ceremony of Remembrance for Dr. Norma Bishop by President, Myrna Walker and Rose Mary Owens.
· New Member Initiation by Membership Chair, Jessie Sergent; President, Myrna Walker; Jenny Oglesbee.  New members included Joann Brown, Julia Valdes, and Tracy Daniels.
· Program.  Cay and Jessie Sergent shared information about their trip to Costa Rica this summer.
· Announcements.  Congratulations to Faye Peters on the Southwest Regional Conference. Four early career educator gifts were sent to Bolivar and Buffalo.  The Goodie Basket Giveaway was presented to Evonne Nutter.
· Delta Kappa Gamma song
· Meeting adjourned
